
Tuesday, April 7, 2020 

Principal’s Message 

Dear Holy  Tr ini ty  School  Famil ies,  

Together 
 We have all made it through week four of this 
unprecedented time of temporary school closure 
together.   
 
We literally jumped right into 
distance learning without any 
training only two days after we 
officially announced school 
closure together.   

 
We learned how to create and join 
Google Classrooms to help the 
transition of our classes online together.   
 

We figured out how to still stay connected and meet with our school community virtually through various 
web tools and platforms together.   
 

We have navigated through these “uncharted waters” without a  
guide, and are still managing to stay afloat together. 
 
We are still learning and evolving how to sustain our distance learning for the children together. 
 
We have all had to transform our homes into remote workspaces for ourselves and our children at 
the same time together. 
 
We have all experienced challenges of how to balance working from home and teaching our 
children simultaneously, as well as abide by the “stay at home” orders together. 

 
We have all experienced fear, anxiety, and stress due to all the uncertainty with the Covid-19 
pandemic our world has had to face. 
 
We have  leaned on our faith and gathered for various opportunities to pray together. 

Dear Holy Trinity Family -  
 
Although we cannot come together for public Masses 
during this holiest time of the year, our priests, Father 
Rey Manahan and Father Rey Evangelista, will be 
celebrating Easter Masses and making them 
available for you to view through the Flocknote 
platform.   Please join your community in virtually 
celebrating these sacred masses at the times listed 
below: 
 
Thursday, April 9 at 7pm 
Holy Thursday – Mass of the Last Supper 
(Bilingual) 
 
Friday, April 10 at 3pm 
Good Friday - Veneration of the Cross (Bilingual) 
 
Saturday, April 11 at 8pm 
Easter Vigil Mass (Bilingual) 
 
Sunday, April 12 
8am Easter Sunday Mass (English)            
10am Easter Sunday Mass (Spanish) 



Yet through it all, despite all of our challenges and success, one thing has 
remained.  We have joined as ONE Holy Trinity School family together.  We 
have supported each other through this trying time together, and we are going 
to make it through together.  As a faithful Catholic school community, we have 
displayed our strength and resiliency together.   
 

There are not enough words that would be able to convey the genuine gratitude I feel for God blessing me with the 
opportunity to be part of such an amazing school community!  It has definitely been an arduous journey as my first 
year as principal, but I am up for the challenge! I truly know in my heart that there is no other school that I would 
rather be with right now than Holy Trinity because this family will overcome any adversity together.  The endless love, 
support, and positive words of encouragement have definitely motivated and inspired our faculty and staff during this 
challenging time. 

 
I encourage all of our families to take this upcoming Easter break to do just that 
- take a break.  Make some time to relax, breath, and just enjoy the presence 
of your family together.  I also encourage you to participate in faith 
opportunities available online during Holy Week.  I recommend utilizing Holy 
Week at Home Family Retreat, a great online resource of a suggested 
schedule and activities that our junior high religion teacher, Ms. Raban, created 
for our students to experience this week with their families together. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and cooperation.  This unique time is 
new and different for all of us. We are all in this together and God will see us 
through because God is good… all the time! And all the time… God is good! 
 
With Gratitude and Love, 
Mrs. Marentez 

Emmanuel V., April 9 
Julius S., April 9 
Anya S., April 10 
George A., April 12 
Naiya M., April 13 
Benjamin V., April 13 
Mrs. Barrios, April 13 

Faith T., April 14 
Gracelyn T., April 14 
Luna H., April 14 
Davina H., April 16 
Gavin Q., April 20 
Claire S., April 22 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 

Bernard Llave 
Elena Occiano  
Ms. Mary Ann 

Pamela Urtz Gydesen 
Hailey Thomassee 

F rom the HT Faculty  & Sta ff :  
Always together, 

never apart- 
Maybe in 

distance, but  
never in heart. 

 
We love and miss our students & parents!  

Have a blessed Easter! 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1sFUGqt2ybrf8ux3dSuw5tW6PTryJhQV3M8CO5AK73C4/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1sFUGqt2ybrf8ux3dSuw5tW6PTryJhQV3M8CO5AK73C4/edit?usp=sharing

